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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:   Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:   Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Prepared By:  Remon Habib, City Engineer 

 
Date:   May 14, 2019 
 
Subject: Amendment No. 7 To Agreement For TUMF Regional Arterial 

Improvements For The I-15/Railroad Canyon Road Interchange Project 
 
 
Recommendation  

Authorize the City Manager to execute Amendment No. 7 with Riverside County Transportation 
Commission (RCTC) in final form as approved by City Attorney.    

Background   

The original Agreement was executed February 4, 2010 (Master Agreement). As amended the 
Master Agreement provides terms and conditions related to scope of work and funding for the 
Project Approval and Environmental Document (PAED) phase of the Railroad Canyon Road at 
the I-15 interchange Improvements. Amendments 1 through 6 were executed between June 
2011 and June 2018 to address PS&E (Plans, Specifications, and Estimate) Phase of the 
project.  

Amendment No. 7  is intended to set terms for funding of the Construction phase of the project, 
where RCTC shall continue management activities required to complete the construction of the 
interchange improvements.  

 
Discussion     
 
Amendment No. 7 allocates TUMF Regional Funds to the City, for distribution to RCTC, as the 
agency awarding and administrating construction management and construction contract for the 
work. 
 
The Work shall be consistent with the following defined RCTC award for services detailed as 
follows: 

1) Construction Management Services. 
2) Construction Contract. 
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It is agreed that the TUMF Regional Funds shall be expended only as set forth in the 
Agreement. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
The allocation of $22,248,700 in TUMF funding towards the construction of the I-15/Railroad  
Canyon Road Interchange Improvements.  
 
Exhibits 
 
 A – Amendment No. 7 Agreement 

 
 
 


